
 
St. Pius X Church is convoked in Synod - Overview 

 
The voice of everyone matters because God can talk through anyone; not only bishops, priests, 
deacons, brothers or sisters; but all of us.  In this synthesis, you will hear some of the voices of the 
St. Pius X community. 
 
Most of the participants in the listening sessions were long-time parishioners, who are typically 
active volunteers.   Marginalized and past Church members did not participate.   Parishioners invited 
their marginalized family members to come to the listening sessions and be heard. There was a lot 
of frustration expressed during the sessions in that the “Church is not listening to us”, or “the Church 
is keeping its head in the sand.” 

There is much concern about the future of the Church.  Many who attended in-person expressed 
most of their worry for their adult children, grandchildren, and the future of the Church.   "Children 
are brought up differently now.  It's scary for me as a parent.  They need a moral compass (to have 
the church continue.)” 

Tensions and disagreements were met when the necessities of modern-day living came in conflict 
with Church rules and regulations.   Some quotes, “How flexible can the Church be?” and “What the 
Church is asking us to do is not practical or humane.”  “Jesus did not behave the way the Church 
wants us to behave.”  These types of discussions led us to believe we need more platforms to 
discuss and discover what the Church and Jesus want of us.  Education and a deep dive into Biblical 
and Church teachings should be made available.  Without guidance “People pick and choose and 
interpret the sacrament”. 

Milestones were met during the listening sessions when pockets of Parishioners were identified as 
“almost leaving the Church”.  This gave way to an opportunity to identify why and pinpoint where the 
Church is “creating a barrier with their relationship to God.”  This further gave way to deeper 
discussions and a venue to communicate their feelings.  More sessions will be made available in our 
Parish to help parishioners have a deeper relationship to God (example:  Alpha) 
 
Turning points were made when we realized that we can do a lot within our own Parish community 
to help people feel more welcomed.  We don’t have to wait for the Church to give more guidance. 
This realization opened the door for more discussion at a future date to set clear action plans to be 
implemented. 
 

The opportunity lies in the parishioners who are trying to stay in the Church in spite of all the 
obstacles (not enough young priests, women not having equal opportunity, etc) and negative 
activities (ie, molestation accusations and lack of accountability) that have occurred in the Church 
community.  The faith and hope of these Parishioners, if welcomed and nourished properly, can 
bring new life to the Church.  Being heard is a big part of that nourishment. Our hope is that we are 
heard and action is taken to bring Catholicism back into the life of the new generation. 
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